NEWS RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE September 28, 2015

For more information contact: Chief Justice E. James Burke (307) 777-7557

Wyoming Bar Foundation donates \$173,360.00 to the Wyoming Judicial Learning Center

The Wyoming Supreme Court is pleased to announce that the Wyoming Bar Foundation has donated \$173,360.00 to support the Wyoming Judicial Learning Center project. The announcement was made during the 2015 Wyoming State Bar Annual Meeting & Judicial Conference on September 9, 2015, in Jackson, Wyoming.

The Wyoming Judicial Learning Center is 1,100 square feet of learning space housed in the Wyoming Supreme Court Law Library. The Learning Center will include interactive learning exhibits that will promote civic education and build awareness of the role the judicial branch plays in government. Construction of the Learning Center is currently underway with plans to open in 2016.

Chief Justice E. James Burke stated, "The Court is delighted with the gracious donation made by the Wyoming Bar Foundation. The Wyoming Judicial Learning Center is an essential component of our ongoing efforts to foster public trust and confidence in our system of justice. It will provide a unique opportunity for visitors to learn more about Wyoming's judicial branch, our judges and important legal concepts. The educational dividends generated by this project will benefit our citizens and our state for years to come."

To learn more about the Wyoming Judicial Learning Center, please visit http://www.courts.state.wy.us/Initiatives/WJLC.

Questions about the Learning Center should be directed to Eugenia Charles-Newton, Wyoming State Law Library, at (307) 777-8564 or enewton@courts.state.wy.us.